SCBC NEWSLETTER

Southern California Bible College 4747 College Avenue San Diego, CA 92115

March 1996

LAST QUARTER

The Pentateuch class was a real blessing to all of us (even Leviticus). The class ended January 17, 1996. The instructor was Bruce Leary. The students included: Charlie Baker, Danny Barlow, Eddie Lopez, Gary Marks, George McCay, Lynn Richmond, Ed Rodriguez, Russ Russell, Mike Shelton, Byron Zuniga, Ron Zych, and David Bryson.

The students who earned an "A" were:

Charlie Baker David Bryson Byron Zuniga Ron Zych

Perfect attendance awards went to:

Charlie Baker
Danny Barlow
Eddie Lopez
Lynn Richmond
Ed Rodriguez
Byron Zuniga
Ron Zych

The best part of the course for me (Bruce) was the close fellowship and bonding that took place each week. We found ourselves praising God for the truths, feeling convicted about areas of our lives needing attention, and drying our eyes at the tender truths from God.

WINTER QUARTER

Our next quarter begins February 21, 1996. Dr. Don Robbins will teach Prison Epistles (Ephesians, Philippians, Colossians). Dr. Robbins has taught many classes in our Donovan Campus, and we look forward to this course.

The following "Directed Study" courses will be offered:

Old Testament Poetical Books (BI 201) Doctrine of the Scriptures (TH 101) Evangelism (TH 113)

Each student on the current student body list qualifies for a scholarship to cover the tuition fees. Any course requiring a book will cost the price of the book. Ask about borrowing a library copy for the quarter (Trust Withdrawal required).

TRANSFERS/PAROLEES

Some of our brothers have moved to other prisons or to the street during this past quarter. We pray God's strength, purpose, and guidance to:

Danny Barlow, Russ Russell, Leonard Davis, David Hayward, Jonathon Holleman, Bob LaCava, Kirk Newell, John Robb, Gene Roush, Oscar Figueroa, and Robin Jackson.

TESTIMONIES

Doing this study of the pentateuch has really helped open my eyes to the pointing to Christ in the Old Testament. You can see Christ is almost every chapter. I had never taken the time to study it before, except Genesis. (Charlie)

God has opened my eyes to a greater understanding of the Old Testament Scriptures. I have learned that I can apply the Old Testament to my life today. I will continue to pray for the Bible College. (David)

Thanks for making it possible for me to learn more about my Heavenly Father and all the wonderful things He has done for all believers. This class made my life different because I learned to stand on faith more. I appreciate the instructor helping me learn to study my Bible, and sharing his love for us. (Gary)

I thank Jesus Christ & SCBC for giving me the chance to learn more of God's Word here at RJD. The Pentateuch showed me the many ways Jesus is manifested in the Old Testament. (George)

I learned in the Pentateuch class that we all go through some kind of wilderness in our lives. I know God better since taking this class. Thank God for the instructors. They have been a major part in my Christian growth and God's plan for me. (Ed)

DIRECTED STUDIES

Some of our transferred brothers are still in contact with us and are eagerly becoming involved in various Directed Studies as they become available. Our prayer is that wherever you are in the system or on the street, you will continue your study of God's Word, whether with us or another college who correctly teaches the Word.

LETTERS

Joaquin Villanueva sends his greetings to his brothers scattered around. He is doing well and claims that the Lord is awesome. He is busily taking classes, some from us and some from RBC.

John Robb writes that he is eager to continue classes with us now that he is settled. He sends his promise of praying for us. He also praises the Lord that He gives us His peace, love, and joy.

David Hayward says he is blessed with a wonderful chapel and many brothers. "Please extend my love to all the brothers at RJD." He says the Lord is the key to his life.

Danny Barlow says he will continue his studies just as soon as he gets settled. For the most part, the chapel is a good church. It's a lot like Donovan. He says he is still waiting to see his wife and children. "I miss you all."

Tony Mallotti has been released and asks for your prayer support.